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Lafayette City Council candidates answer questions ahead of the
November election
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Susan Candell

Lamorinda Weekly reached out
to the Lafayette City Council
candidates and posed four ques-
tions on key topics pertaining to La-
fayette. Responses were limited to
50 words due to space constraints.
The issues are complex, however,
and to learn more, residents can
attend the Lafayette Homeowners
Council Candidates Night, to hear
what all city council candidates and
school board members have to say
at 7 p.m. Sept. 20 at the Lafayette
Veterans Memorial Hall.

Running for city council this
year are Susan Candell, Teresa Ger-
ringer, Karen Maggio, [vor Samson
and Dave Smith.

Responses are listed below
each question and are presented
in alphabetical order of the candi-
dates’ last name.

1. How should city govern-
ment handle downtown develop-
ment and what is your opinion
about the recent Deer Hill Road
development proposal or the pas-
sage of Assembly Bill 2923?

Candell: Lafayette can and
should act now to enforce balance
between growth, parking, traf-
fic and infrastructure. AB2923 is
flawed and sets minimum zoning
standards that our infrastructure
cannot manage. The 315 Apart-
ments at Deer Hill will cause irrep-
arable harm to the environment and

Teresa Gerringer

gridlock. Lafayette urgently needs
to be proactive.

Gerringer: Development
needs to adhere to the General and
Downtown Specific plans, to safe-
guard school, traffic and safety
impacts. AB2923 is new law that
allows BART to step in to build
housing and commercial space on
its property; I worked hard against
this measure because it bypasses
local planning.

Maggio: Lafayette’s General
Plan, the Downtown Specific Plan,
and the Hillside Ordinances guide
our city’s progress. The plans and
rules were developed after years of
community input. AB 2923 would
undermine these and our commu-
nity’s authority to control planning
decisions near BART stations. Cit-
ies should band together to vigor-
ously oppose AB2923.

Samson: Downtown develop-
ment must be consistent with the
General and Downtown Specific
plans and must be scrutinized for
impacts, especially on traffic. Pro-
posed development on Deer Hill
should be carefully reviewed for
impacts, especially on schools,
traffic and public health. T fought
for retention of legal counsel with
land use expertise.

Smith: As I’ve knocked on
doors, I've heard concern about
development negatively impact-

Karen Maggio

ing our quality of life and frustra-
tion that resident voices are often
ignored. Deer Hill exposed divides
and AB2923 will further test us. It’s
been 16 years since we last updat-
ed Lafayette’s General Plan. Let’s
unite around a collective vision.

2. Traffic is a growing concern
among Lafayette residents. What
do you think is the best strategy
for tackling traffic, especially in
the Pleasant Hill Road corridor?

Candell: As a Circulation
Commissioner, I’'m helping roll
out the Downtown Congestion im-
provements. I advocated for resi-
dents on Reliez Valley Road to in-
crease safety and reduce delays for
their bus routes, and will continue
this new regional cooperation and
find real traffic solutions for Pleas-
ant Hill Road without an enormous
price tag.

Gerringer: Pleasant Hill Cor-
ridor traffic is a regional issue re-
quiring collaboration with other ju-
risdictions to implement solutions,
like efforts to reduce Reliez Valley
Road traffic. Continued collabora-
tion with schools to implement rec-
ommendations of the Downtown
Congestion Reduction Study, par-
ticularly pedestrian/bike pathways
to schools, downtown and BART is
also required.

Maggio: Planning tools such
as Streetlight Insight access data

Ivor Samson

from smart devices, determine root
causes of congestion, and forecast
future conditions. Unlike surveys
and traffic counts, the tools deter-
mine trip origins (residents vs. non
residents) and best ways to mitigate
traffic at its source. [ would deploy
such tools to inform strategies.

Samson: Traffic congestion
is a reality which, given geogra-
phy and infrastructure, can only
be tweaked. I advocated for traffic
calming along Reliez Valley Road,
which has helped somewhat. Be-
cause the ability to control traffic
stops at the city limits, meaning-
ful change along the Pleasant Hill
Road corridor requires regional so-
lutions.

Smith: With kids at Springhill
and Diablo Valley Middle School,
I’ve experienced painful commutes
and difficulty of BART parking. We
must rethink our traffic patterns,
public transportation, and parking
options. 1 propose a Lamorinda
Jitney (regional transit option) that
leverages technology, takes cars off
our roads, and meets the needs of
our working families.

3. Do you think transparency
in the current city council is an
issue? If so, how would you sug-
gest improving it? If not, please
feel free to take a moment to ex-
plain your position.

Candell: City council should

Dave Smith

not approve significant deals with
utilities, developers or others with-
out public communication and dis-
cussion. Conflicts of interest have
been addressed for commissioners,
which I supported. Lafayette resi-
dents are knowledgeable, involved,
and well-informed, and 1 will ad-
vocate for more resident input and
transparency, not less.

Gerringer: As a 19-year mem-
ber of the Lafayette School Board, I
believe in engaging the community
in transparent, open and meaning-
ful ways, and complying with open
meeting laws that define what busi-
ness is conducted in open or closed
session. Given these rules the cur-
rent council operates in a transpar-
ent manner.

Maggio: The Brown Act re-
quires full disclosure in documen-
tation of city matters and coun-
cil activities. While the city may
comply with Brown, the issue is
in a lack of detail and content in its
documents. I would ensure that all
documentation is complete, clear,
and fully covers the matters dis-
closed.

Samson: Yes. I fought for a
stringent conflict of interest ordi-
nance over strenuous opposition
and have advocated other measures
to improve accountability and
transparency.
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SUSAN CANDELL

A Lamorinda resident for
40+ years, Nuclear Engineer,
MIT and Cal graduate, married

with two children

Susan’s decision making
independent and objective.

approach.”

Follow Susan

f

“..Susan has been an active
community volunteer in many
municipal areas, including traffic,
safe school routes, planning and
development. She’s respectfully
encouraged our current City
Council members to push their
thinking beyond the status quo. °

process is always well-informed,

-- Jean Follmer, o
Former Lafayette °
School Board Member °

@susanforlafayette

A Voice for the Voters!

Established, Experienced Community Leader

e Circulation Commissioner
Lafayette Community Foundation Board Member
President, Springhill Valley Homeowners Association
Active at City Council meetings for past 5 years
Deep understanding of Traffic and Parking problems

Will Stand for What is Right for Citizens
Advocate for our residents and our semi-rural quality of life

for LAFAYETTE CITY COUNCIL

SUPPORT INTELLIGENT GROWTH IN LINE WITH
INFRASTRUCTURE CAPACITY

CREATE STRONG CITY - SCHOOL PARTNERSHIP
PROVIDE SAFER ROUTES TO SCHOOL

REDUCE TRAFFIC CONGESTION
PROTECT OUR HILLSIDES AND RIDGELINES

Susan Candell is the Most Qualified Candidate
to Deliver Smart Solutions!

“I am not supporting Susan because

| know I will agree with her on every
decision. I am supporting her because
I know she will truly listen, that she
has the technical background to
understand complex issues, and
because she has the courage and
determination to do what she thinks

is right for the community.”

e  Will protect our City and voter rights when faced with

excessive growth

e Supported new Conflict of Interest Ordinance (commissioner code of ethics)

Lafayette needs Susan'’s fresh

Results-driven Professional Engineer

Will bring much-needed Tech and Engineering expertise to City Council
Will provide technical evaluations of our programs for health and safety
Submitted 20+ technical letters to the City regarding negative impacts of proposed projects

Former Lafayette City Council Member

-- Traci Reilly

VOTE SUSAN CANDELL Lafayette City Council!

to learn more or to get involved, go to our website at...
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